

## **Bellyeoman Community Council**

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 OXN Email: ccllr.john.dudgeon@bellyeomancc.org.uk Website: www.bellyeomancc.org.uk

# DRAFT MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 09 AUG 2017 AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE.

#### PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Graeme Whyte (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Anne Omond, Keith Omond, Cllr Ian Fergusson, Cllr Helen Law. Members of the public were Rev. Lorna Tutty, Elaine Farnham, Mr & Mrs A Whyte and Gordon Harvey.

- 1] <u>Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Richard Davison (Treasurer), Jessie Cartmell, Kate Findlay, Nancy Dunlop, Ian MacFarlane, Cllr Gavin Ellis & PC Lee Morris.
- 2] Police Report:- None
- 3] <u>Minutes:</u> The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with amendments. They were moved by Keith Omond and seconded by Wilma Allday.
- 4] Matters Arising From Minutes:- None
- 5] Officers Report:
  - a) Chairman's Report

The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the agenda.

#### b) Secretary's Report Inc. Correspondence:

The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. The saga of the Planters and Benches continues, only 2 Benches in position and bolted down, the 3<sup>rd</sup> Bench had to be reordered, only 5 Planters ordered. The £1201 we were due to give Fife Council for Planters, Benches and summer planting and compost, the money included £400 for compost and summer planting is not required this can be used to buy the extra Bench and Planter with £38 left, a voucher for said amount was received and purchased 11 bags of compost, currently stored at home awaiting planters to be positioned. No other correspondence.

#### c) Treasurer's Report:

None

#### 6] Ongoing Issues

- a) Taylor Wimpey Applications, Gordon Harvey stated they had made two applications one for 1400 houses across North Halbeath, and one for 340 houses at Whitefield Rd. about 90 objections so far including BCC. The public require to be able to identify the site, which is a fundamental requirement of legislation. They have identified a new route for the NRR, old records have identified mine workings on the Route.
- b) Paton St. Update, BCC put an article in the Press in early July, Alistair Hamilton responded with an Email on the 19<sup>th</sup> July and that is the last we heard from the Council. Wilma was not happy at the way things have gone, they said they have answered all our questions which they have not. Sylvia has stated there is a wet garden problem in Kingseat Road properties caused by bad drainage issues? Mr Whyte stated that all issues with fences and gabions have changed and drainage issues still a problem. Cllr Law stated we should get somebody along to the next meeting to explain the situation. Write to Alistair Hamilton asking for a meeting or attendance at a meeting.
- c) BIB:- .Already Discussed
- d) Alderson Trees:- Ongoing
- e) Bellyeoman Farm:- Graeme stated that the strip of land owned by the Council should maintained, as should the ground bordering the hospital in Robertson Road. Cllr Law to look into this.



## **Bellyeoman Community Council**

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN Email: ccllr.john.dudgeon@bellyeomancc.org.uk

Website: www.bellyeomancc.org.uk

- Band Hall:- Cllr Ellis is looking into getting it demolished for safety. Proposals for a new build of a Nursery and Family Centre, discussions on all aspects should be proposed to the Community Council. Cllr Law is looking into this site.
- g) Townhill Cycle path:- Requires Repairs Still on List
- h) Coop Fence: Coop to do it themselves, monitoring the situation for the lane
- CC Strategy Plan :- Ongoing
- Paton/Craigmyle St. Pavement: Ongoing
- Alderston Lane Overgrown: Ongoing
- Coop dip in pavement: to be looked at.

### **Councillors Reports**

Cllr Law has reported the new parking at Queen Margaret Station, an issue with existing drop off and Pick up points being used for parking.

Consultation Meeting on Pilmuir Works in Carnegie baths tomorrow.

Relocation of pupils at Baldridgeburn will be dealt with when it's a problem.

#### AOCB: Football Pitch at Paton St. in use.

Fun Day at Paton St. Hall no attendance for table.

Townhill Road bins.

Townhill Road waste land in need of Maintenance.

Townhill Road crossing needed for kids at after school clubs.

#### **DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:**

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 13th SEP 2017 at 7.00pm in the Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20.35pm.

Signed:	
Date:	